
 

 

July 24, 2024 
 
To: WSCFF Members  
From: Dennis Lawson, President 
 
Brothers and Sisters: 
 
The WSCFF relies on member participation to fulfill our mission of providing the best possible 
working conditions, the safest work environment, and the fairest wages and benefits to fulfill the 
needs of the men and women in this profession. 
 
The delegates assembled at the WSCFF 85th Annual Convention in Vancouver, Washington, 
adopted Resolution 24-09, which directs us to increase the size of the Standing Emergency Medical 
Services Committee from three (3) at-large members to six (6). The resolution specifically requires 
the EMS Committee to have equal representation from both the east and west sides of our great 
state.  
 
The following is a brief description of the tasks associated with this committee, and the number of 
meetings per year:  
 

… the WSCFF EMS Committee will focus on legislation, education, and employment 
opportunities for our members in cooperation with the legislative team…and [will] modify its 
meeting schedule to meet up to four (4) times annually, with two (2) of those meetings held 
virtually. 

 
The EMS Committee Co-Chair will provide the authorization approval to utilize WSCFF work 
replacement and compensation days for the meetings. 
 
The process to select the committee members will be as follows:  

• Interested WSCFF members must submit a letter explaining why they should be considered 
to serve on the committee.  

• Each applying member must also submit a letter of support from their local 
president or secretary-treasurer identifying that the member is in good standing.  

• Interested members must submit their letters to the WSCFF via email to wscff@wscff.org 
between Thursday, July 25, and Monday, August 12, 2024.  

 
Thank you for your consideration of participating in this committee. 
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